
Rochdale Borough Council 
Proposal for the Enlargement of 

Lowerplace Primary School, Rochdale. 
 
Notice is given that Rochdale Borough Council is considering the enlargement of: 

Lowerplace Primary School, Kingsway, Rochdale, OL16 4UU 

Rochdale Council is now consulting on a proposal to provide additional primary school places at 
Lowerplace Primary School with effect from September 2018. 
 
The proposal is to enlarge Lowerplace Primary School by providing an additional 30 places in each 
new admission year group. The enlargement of the school would be to increase the admission 
number to 90 from September 2018 for each new successive year group, from the current 
admission number of 60. 
 
The current total capacity of the school is 510 places and the increase in places will mean that the 
total capacity will rise to 630 places overall. 

Rochdale Borough Council will implement the proposal if Cabinet provides approval. 
 
Copies of the complete proposal can be obtained from robert.aspinall@rochdale.gov.uk, or by 
writing to Robert Aspinall, School Organisation and Development Team, Early Help and Schools, 
Rochdale Borough Council, Number One Riverside, Smith Street, Rochdale, OL16 1XU. The 
proposal can be accessed on the Council website at:  
 
https://consultations.rochdale.gov.uk/research/enlargement-of-lowerplace-primary 
 
The consultation ends at midnight on 4th March 2018. Any person may make comments on the 
proposal by writing to Robert Aspinall, School Organisation and Development Team, Early Help and 
Schools, Rochdale Borough Council, Number One Riverside, Smith Street, Rochdale, OL16 1XU. 
You may also complete the on-line response form on the Council website. 
 

 

Sandra Bowness 

Assistant Director Early Help & Schools 
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